St. Mary's Parish Administrative Council Meeting Minutes Monday, May 21, 2018, at 6:30 pm in the Parish Meeting Room

- 1. <u>Call to Order</u> Present: Msgr. Eugene Lozinski, Sean Connolly, Mary Krambeer, Joe Sanow, Terry Helget, Brenda Walden, Jared Miller, Matt Grausam, Sarah Jirak, Andrew Bach, Chris Heiderscheidt. Absent: Rick Gilliland, Andrea Boyle, Leo Montemayor, Mark Schwartz, Mary Portner
- **2.** <u>Pastor's Comments</u> About five marriage mentor couples are meeting with engaged couples, looking for a baptism program, and the Confirmation program went well and will continue with some minor changes. The AFC Pastoral Council will meet tomorrow night and review the role of this council and a new president is needed. Deacon McKeown has been appointed here.
- **3.** <u>Financials</u> Reviewed the budget for 2018-19 again looking at the insurance option, Sunday offering and future maintenance expenses with the doors, freezer and computers. The Budget Committee has a meeting on Wednesday.
- **4.** Worship and Spiritual Life Sarah Jirak continues to work on the volunteer list to post on the website in the near future, the free books in the church entrances have been received well and solemn vespers for Pentecost went well. A Mass schedule that one priest can cover needs to be established.
- 5. Evangelization & Catechesis The faculty met on Friday to review the accreditation standards as they will be on site this fall. Awards for the high school will be on May 23 and graduation will be May 27. There are five resignations: Andrew Bach, Angie and Alex Wannigman, Scott DeMaris and Tim Milliard. Maria Hagen has been hired to teach preschool. Totus Tuus will be held June 11 15 for our school age children. About 27 students will be traveling to Washington D.C. on June 13-18.
- **6. Bldgs., Grounds and Maintenance** no report.
- 7. <u>Next Meeting</u> June 18, 2018.
- **8.** <u>Closing Prayer</u> led by Msgr. Lozinski.

Submitted by Chris Heiderscheidt